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SUMMARY OF REPORT: 
This report seeks agreement from the Schools’ Funding Forum (SFF) on the 
approach to calculating Low Cost High Incidence SEN funding in infant schools who 
due to cancelled assessments in the pandemic no longer have an actual data set 

FOR: Decision 
 

1 Background 

1.1 EYFSP assessments have not been completed for two years now and as 
such there are no pupils left in infant schools for whom a result has been 
recorded on the October 2021 census which is the basis of the 2022/23 
budget. 

1.2 The ESFA have confirmed that local authorities can either fund infant schools 
using last year’s qualifying percentage (historic pupils who have left) or use 
the overall average for the local authority area. 

2.  Considerations 

2.1 The financial implications of this decision are shown in appendix 1. 

2.2 Forum members will note that the overall impact of the decision is minimal 
although at an individual school level it can be material. 

2.3 The historic percentage may better reflect local conditions. 

2.4 The county average is overall more generous but may be considered 
arbitrary. 

3. Decision 

3.1 The forum is asked to choose which option is more appropriate. 
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